
Attention:
New Legislative Threat Introduced in Wisconsin

Red Light Ticket Cameras

AB 827, a bill to legalize red light ticket cameras in Wisconsin was intro-
duced in the State Assembly on March 9th by Reps. Steinbrink, Soletski,
Black and Berceau; cosponsored by Senator Wirch. 

Act 466, the bill we fought so hard for, that allows motorcycles to proceed
through a red light when a vehicle actuated signal does not recognize their
presence would effectively be useless if the same intersection is equipped
with red light ticket cameras. You would receive a ticket in the mail for
obeying the law and it would then be up to you to go to court to defend your-
self, or pay the $50 plus costs fine. 

Studies of the effectiveness of these cameras at reducing crashes at intersec-
tions have shown that, contrary to the vendor's claim of improved safety,
crashes of all types increase at camera monitored intersections. Many times
the vendor or the unit of government receiving the money form the fines will
shorten the length of the yellow lights to less than the federal mandated min-
imum times to maximize the revenue that can be generated from the motor-
ing public. The vendor also gets a portion of the revenue from every ticket
sent out.

For more information about the problems associated with red light ticket
cameras you can visit our friends, the National Motorist Association (NMA)
at http://www.motorists.org/photoenforce/. You can also link to their website
from our site, www.abatewis.org. 

Your help is needed now to stop this bill from gaining ground and becoming
a scourge on the roads of Wisconsin. Contact your Wisconsin State
Legislators and ask that they oppose AB 827 and any other traffic ticket
camera bills in Wisconsin. 


